MILWAUKEE COUNTY
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE:		April 23, 2012

TO:		Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee 

FROM:		Frank Busalacchi, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	STATUS OF MITCHELL PARK BLVD. PROJECT

POLICY

Informational report.

BACKGROUND

The Committee at its February 29, 2012 meeting requested that the Department of Transportation (MCDOT) work with County Board staff to put together a follow up report indicating the funding sources and any other agreements, or lack thereof, that may be within the MCDOT. MCDOT is in process of reviewing all transportation project files and will update the Committee as they come forth.  After meeting with County Board staff we made a decision that all of the documentation required for reports regarding projects will have a copy of the signed agreement(s). 


STATUS OF MITCHELL PARK BLVD. PROJECT

Reported on February 29, 2012 
MCDOT’s W. Oklahoma Ave. from S. 108th St. to Beloit Rd. and WISDOT’s IH-94 E-W Freeway Repaving project/Mitchell Park Blvd.; working between MCDOT and WISDOT for costs of completing work at USH 45/IH 894 bridges that was included in MCDOT’s W. Oklahoma Ave. project.  Likewise, working between MCDOT and WISDOT for costs of completing work on Mitchell Park Blvd. as part of WISDOT’s IH-94 E-W Freeway repaving project.

Update/Conclusion
The construction on Mitchell Park Blvd. has been completed on time for the opening day for the Milwaukee Brewers.  MCDOT worked with WISDOT through the IH-94 E-W Freeway repaving project to include additional work (i.e. curb and gutter removal and replacement, sidewalk removal and replacement and installation of American with Disability Act (ADA) compliant curb ramps).  MCDOT and WISDOT have finalized a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) regarding the terms and conditions of the work performed and each governmental agencies portion.


The work arrangement has been included to finalize the construction on W. Oklahoma Ave. and Mitchell Park Blvd. where the costs offset each other (see attached MOU).



Prepared by Andrea Weddle-Henning, P. E.

Approved by:


_________________________
Frank Busalacchi, Director 
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